Meeting of City Point Residents’ Association Representatives with Alvaston Ward Councillors
13 August 2013
Leader’s Office, Council House
	
	
	

	Present:
	Cllr Paul Bayliss
	Cllr Mark Tittley

	
	Cllr Linda Winter
	Ross McManus - Chair

	
	Colette Harvey - Secretary
	

	
	
	


	ITEM
	POINTS RAISED

	(a)
	(b)

	1.

Introduction
	1. Councillor Bayliss clarified his position as the Council Leader – it makes him in charge of many decisions the Council makes.  In layman’s terms, he explained, it effectively makes him “Prime Minister” of Derby.  

2. While he represents Residents, he is also responsible for a wide range of Council issues.

3. Mark Tittley is also on the Executive so he has a key role in the Council.

4. While the Chair and Secretary (we) did not agree on all points, we felt that we were taken seriously and points were taken on board.  We were taken seriously by the Councillors and we have to report that their conduct was professional and courteous.   
5. At the meeting with Barratts, there was Mark Cotes (Barratts), one other Barratts representative, the three Ward Councillors and a representative from planning.  We did not determine if minutes were kept.  

	2.

Fence to East of City Point (Excluding Public Open Space to the North)

	6. The Councillors have agreed with Barratts that The ‘Open Space’ area is to be purchased by Barratts.  Negotiations are taking place to agree a price.  This purchase will include the galvanized fence.

7. Upon purchase, the Council will require Barratts to paint the fence green.

8. The Council believe Barratts will be looking to sell the land to residents to enable them to exit the development.
9. The Council has invited Barratts to amend and re-submit the existing Planning Application.  The Council are looking for this to cover all landscaping, play areas and fencing to completion of the City Point development.  
10. Use of land adjacent to the fence will be changed from Public Open Space to garden usage. 

11. The Councillors expect that there will not be an opening onto the park from the Eastern fence (but the opening to the Northern fence will remain).


	3.
Proposed Play Areas within Estate


	12. Planning Permission for play areas within Panama Circle and Pacific Way – Barratts will review these.  The Council would support the land being grassed over and the play area on Alvaston Park being expanded. 

13. We expressed reservations regarding the placing of play areas in the Semicircles of land.

	4.
Public Open Space
	14. The Councillors expect the wooden fence to the northern side of Persian Close is to be removed.  We noted this.
15.  Council Officers and Barratts are reviewing the plans for development of the open space area.  It is being planned that the proposed path running behind houses will be re-directed away from housing through the centre of the public space from Good Hope Court and running to and linking with the path coming round the back of the lake towards the river. We noted this.
16. The Councillors expect that the proposed play area will not be located opposite housing; this will be located towards the back of the field near to the park.  Plans are not yet finalised but will be made available for consultation prior to Planning Consent being obtained.  Again we noted this.
17. The Council are proposing that at Good Hope Court the existing gates will be replaced with bollards.  We noted this.
18. The Council do not expect that the pathway will be lit up to deter walkers at night.  We noted this.

	5.
Galvanized Fence on Public Open Space 


	19. When the land becomes adopted the Councillors are adamant that they will remove the fence.  
20. We were equally adamant that this was not Residents’ view.

21. We expressed reservations that the security of the site would be compromised.  Residents’ fear of crime would be increased.  Councillors did not accept this.

22. We read from the Section 106 agreement but Councillors felt that compliance with this was not legally binding.  

23. We expressed concerns that people had bought properties in reliance on these agreements.

24. We asked to previously approved plans to support Residents’ belief that the fence had always been planned.  Councillors did not have these and felt the new plan would cover this.  We disagreed.

Councillors expressed the view that they represent 11,000 electors in the ward and the Councillors feel that they are properly balancing the needs of 600 City Point Dwellings against these.  We noted this.  (It was later clarified that there are 7.500 + Households, 11,000 Electors and a Population of 16,255 in the Ward).
25. We felt we needed to move the meeting forward and there is time in the coming months to articulate Residents’ concerns more fully and appropriately.



	General Comments
	26. The Council will support an application for funding from the Neighbourhood Board for a Community Notice Board and will allow it to be located on their land at the head of the estate.  

27.  The estate, once adopted, will not be eligible for gritting during extreme weather conditions.  An application could be made for grit bins.  

28.  We are encouraged to appoint a Street Pride Champion to report any street lights that may not be working, fly-tipping etc.  

29.  The Council do not object to Neighbourhood Watch Notices being displayed but do advised that we should request permission from Barratts, as technically they are still the legal owners of the land/street lights etc.
30.  Our Ward Councillors will meet with the Chair and Secretary once progress/plans are developed and will hold an open meeting at YMCA for resident consultation prior to planning.

31. We feel we need to approach Barratts now to get copies of the approved landscaping plans and to see that the plans being prepared are in accordance with the beliefs set out above.

32. Councillors assured us that no work would be undertaken by Barratts until the planning application has been approved.  


